

## MEMORANDUM

TO:

Honorable President and Members of the City Council

Attention: Karen Randle, Executive Secretary

FROM:

M. J. Brodie, President

DATE:

July 22, 2011

SUBJECT:

City Council Bill No. 11-0723

City Streets - Closing - Certain Alleys Bounded by Riverside Road, Levin Road,

And Meadow Road

The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) has been asked to comment on Council Bill 11-0723, City Streets - Closing - Certain Alleys Bounded by Riverside Road, Levin Road, and Meadow Road. This bill would allow the closing of some alleys in the vicinity of 121 Old Riverside Road in order to facilitate a planned expansion of the business located there. BDC is generally supportive of measures that help businesses expand their operations in the City of Baltimore, and presumably an expansion of this business would create jobs and generate more revenue for the City. The BDC has no objection to this bill and requests that favorable consideration is given by the City Council.

cc:

Kaliope Parthemos Angela Gibson

sandra.blake/ccbill10/11-0723

